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Farmer’s Almanac Long range forecast 

1st-3rd. 

Becoming very unsettled. 

4th-7th. 

Turning fair and cold. 

8th-11th. 

Fair, then showers sweeps east through Alberta, points east. 

12th-15th. 

Pleasant weather initially, then stormy weather sweeps in from the West to Saskatchewan-Manitoba region. 

16th-19th. 

Fair skies return. 

20th-23rd. 

Fair skies, then turning unsettled over Alberta, points east. 

24th-27th. 

A spell of pleasant spring weather. 

28th-31st. 

Rain for Alberta-Saskatchewan areas; turning stormy for Manitoba, points east. 

         https://www.farmersalmanac.com/long-range-weather-forecast/alberta-manitoba-saskatchewan/ 

 

 

 

  

https://www.farmersalmanac.com/long-range-weather-forecast/alberta-manitoba-saskatchewan/
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401C Main Street, PO Box 130 
Aberdeen, SK  S0K 0A0 
Phone:  (306) 253-4311 

Fax:  (306) 253-4201 
townaberdeen@sasktel.net 

www.aberdeen.ca 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday to Friday 

9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

 

CLOSED 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm 
 

Mayor, Renee Reimer Horner 

        Deputy Mayor, Ryan White 

Councillor, Brian Vandenberg 

Councillor, Tracey Grand’Maison 

Councillor, Jacquie Griffiths 

Councillor, Ben Levesque 

Councillor, Floyd Wudrick 

STAFF: 

Chief Administrative Officer: 
Susan Thompson 

 

Office Assistant: 
Wanda Rance 

 
Public Works/Maintenance 

Manager: 
Bradley Oleksyn 

 

Maintenance: 
Mural Hingston 

 
Bylaw Enforcement Services, 

EPS Management 

Pest Control Officer: 

 Denis Boyenko 

(deals with mice/rats/skunks) 

 

Predator Control Officer: 

 Ryan White 

(deals with crow population) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LORAAS RECYCLING / WASTE SCHEDULE – DECEMBER 

     Feb 27 – Blue Bin (Recycling)  Mar 6 – Black Bin (Waste) 

     Mar 13 – Blue Bin (Recycling)  Mar 20 – Black Bin (Waste)   

     Mar 27 – Blue Bin (Recycling) 

 

 

 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COUNCIL’S CORNER 

Town Council meetings are open to the public.  We meet at the TOWN OF 

ABERDEEN Office Chambers, 401C Main Street, 7:00 pm usually every 3rd 

Tuesday of the Month. Our next council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 

March 20, 2018. 

  Any Delegations wishing to address Council are required to  

  complete a Delegations Policy form and have it submitted to 

the Town Office no later than the Thursday prior to Council meeting date.  You 

may obtain these from the Town Office.  These forms are also available on our 

website www.aberdeen.ca  

 

EMAIL ADDRESSES STILL NEEDED 
The Town of Aberdeen would like to save some 
money for its taxpayers by emailing your utility 
bills. To do this we require your email address. 
Please email the Town office with your name, 

civic address and email address to  
townaberdeen@sasktel.net 

 

 

BUILDING PERMITS 

Building season is upon us.  Please 
remember that building and 
development permits are required 
and can be picked up at the Town 
Office. Our maintenance staff do not 
do pin locates, please contact the 
office for a list of surveyors. 

 

The Emergency Measures 
Organization is still in need 

of Volunteers. 

  The time commitment 

would be only about 1.5 to 

2 hours per month from 

Sept. until June to attend 

EMO meetings held in 

Aberdeen. If you would 

like to know more about 

this important way to help 

your community while 

investing a small amount 

of time please contact the 

EMO Coordinator Paul 

Siwy at 306-371-5999. 

 

The Bylaw Enforcement Officer will be 

contacting ALL Business (including home 

based) Owners and Pet Owners who 

previously were registered in the Town 

of Aberdeen in the upcoming weeks.  

If you have not registered please 

do so to avoid penalties. 

mailto:townaberdeen@sasktel.net
http://www.aberdeen.ca/
http://www.aberdeen.ca/
mailto:townaberdeen@sasktel.net


3 
 
 

MUNICIPAL/SCHOOL TAX ARREARS 
Did you know?  If you do not pay your taxes that it 
does not affect your credit rating?  Unfortunately, it 
DOES affect how your community can operate. 

Our 2017 Tax Levy was $564,754.30 
As of Dec. 31/17, almost $156,000 in Municipal taxes 
were still outstanding and almost $21,750 was owed 
to your local School Divisions. 
We currently have 6 properties in Tax Enforcement 

 
 

2018 MONTHLY TAX DISCOUNTS / PENALTIES: 
 

 
 

For prompt payment of 2018 taxes the 
following discounts are allowed: 

 
 

 
 

Penalties for 2018 Tax arrears will be 
as follows: 

Payments received in January 6.5% discount 

Payments received in February 5.5% discount 

Payments received in March 4% discount 
Payments received in April 3% discount 

Payments received in May 2% discount 

Payments received in June 1% discount             

Payments received in July .5% discount 
 

August 1 (compounded monthly) 1%                                                                                                                
September 1    1% 
October 1    1%                                                                                                              
November 1    1% 
December 1    1% 

 
On January 1, 2018 a 12% penalty was 

applied to 2017 arrears 

Taxes are imposed the first day of January in each year and are due July 31. 
Please remember there is NO discount for the School Portion of Taxes 

 
Tax Estimate letters for 2018 taxes were sent in December 2017.  2018 Tax Notices will be sent mid May, once the School 

Division levies have been established and the Municipal Mill Rate has been set. 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The Town Office will be closed Good Friday 
March 30, 2018 

 REMINDER...according to our New 

Animal Control Bylaw 07/2017 all owners of 

cats and dogs must pay a ONE TIME $25 

permanent license fee PER animal (Lifetime 

validation). Please call the Town Office at 

(306)253-4311 should you have any questions   

  
We have had 159 pets register so far, is yours registered?  

Utility, Tax, & General Receipting 

As of Jan. 1/18, the Town Office will no longer be mailing 
receipts, in an attempt to save postage costs. In 2016 over 
$6,500 was spent on sending invoices and receipts alone. 

All e-transfers automatically send an acceptance receipt and 
online payments are recorded on your bank statement. 

For any residents paying by cash or cheque a receipt will be 
mailed to you should you require it for record keeping 

purposes.  

 For those of you that have not yet signed up for e-billing 
please contact the Town Office for a consent form. 

If you are taking loads to the Transfer Station, please ensure your 

load can be unloaded before 4:45 as they close at 5:00pm. They 

are open 10:00am to 5:00pm Wednesday and Saturday. 



4 
 
  



5 
 
 

Civic Addressing 

Civic addressing signs will be ordered in the new year. Currently, the civic address will only be used by 

emergency response teams; it is not yet recognized by mail delivery companies including Canada Post. Your 

civic address can be found on your Tax Notice or can be obtained by contacting the RM office.  

 

Sask Municipal Hail Association 

Owners of land may withdraw all, but not part, of their cultivated land from the operations of the Municipal Hail 

Insurance Act by filing a withdrawal application with the Association on or before March 31st. Withdrawal forms 

may be obtained from the Municipal office. 

 

Citizen of the Year 

We are currently accepting nominations for the 2017 Citizen of the Year Award! This award is designed to 

recognize contributions made by citizens to our Town & surrounding area's quality of life, both social and 

economic. Over the past years, we have had the honour of presenting this award to many outstanding citizens 

of the Aberdeen area. To see the past recipients, please visit the RM Office. Recipient of the 2017 Award will 

be chosen by the RM Council at the March council meeting. Award will be presented at the 2018 Spring 

Ratepayers’ Supper on Tuesday, April 10, 2018. 

 

Spring Ratepayers Supper 

Tickets are now available for the Annual Spring Ratepayers’ Supper Meeting. The supper will be at the 

Aberdeen Community Hall on April 10th, 2018. Doors open at 6:00pm, Supper at 6:30 pm. Meeting to follow 

supper.  Please purchase your tickets in advance as tickets will not be sold at the door. Contact the RM 

office or your councillor to get your ticket! Tickets are $10 each. Council will be announcing the 2017 Citizen of 

the year at the supper. 

 

Transfer Station  

Please ensure you have renewed your user card for 2018. Open Wednesday and Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 

5:00 p.m. Located on the SW 12-39-03-W3. All refuse must be unloaded by 5:00pm – the gate locks at this 

time. There is a $500.00 fine for anyone caught dumping garbage. The RM of Blucher is allowing ratepayers 

from the RM of Aberdeen (with valid user cards) to use the waste transfer station located at NW 24-36-03-W3. 

The RM of Aberdeen will be covering the cost to use this station. The list of accepted items applies to both 

transfer stations and can be found online. 

 

Curling FunSpiel 

Thank you to all teams who participated in the Town/RM FunSpiel, and a huge thank you to the volunteers for 

ensuring this event runs smoothly every year. We would like to thank all of our sponsors for your continued 

support – without you this event would not be possible. 
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Aberdeen Recreation Complex & Event Centre www.aberdeenrecplex.ca 
P.O. Box 400, 225 Central Avenue 
Aberdeen SK  S0K 0A0 

1st Trip Lotto Draw – Monday, February 26 @ 8 PM at the ARC Lounge….. 

Mexico All-Inclusive 7-days Value $3340.00 

Join us for Margaritas & Quesadillas ($10) starting at 5 PM, those in attendance get entered to 

win $40 in ARC bucks!!    Thank you to everyone who purchased tickets for our 1st Annual Trip 

of the Month Lotto, supporting our Light the Rink Campaign. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The ARC Club Café opens for breakfast and lunch  

Mon thru Fri 7 AM – 1:30 PM 

 The Knight’s Lounge is open to the public upstairs 

Happy Hour 5 – 7 PM - $4 Beers & Highballs 

Mon thru Fri 5 PM – 11 PM or later 

Saturday 2 PM – 1:30 AM     Sundays 2 PM – 8 PM 

 

 Office: (306) 253-4332     Fax: (306) 253-4325     eMail: aberdeenrecplex@gmail.com 
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Eggs available for purchase at: 

Town Office  The Arc 

Post Office  Library  

Rink Concession  Louis Dreyfus 

Solwok & Liquor  

Aber Agencies 

Axiom 

RM Office 

RB Massage 

School 

 

Thank you for your 
support 

 

 Aberdeen Easter “Miracle” Tree  

    @Aberdeen Tree      

 Aberdeen Easter Miracle Tree 

 

Colours Available: 

Town - Gold    

RM – Orange 

School – Glow in the Dark 

Service Groups – Pink    

Clubs- Blue 

Local Business – Purple  

Memorial – Pastel 

Outside Communities – Green 

Children’s Mini Eggs – Mini Pastel
  

Aberdeen Easter Miracles Tree 2018 

Buy 1 egg or 2 mini eggs for $1.00 and it all begins March 24th! 

All proceeds to Aberdeen Christmas Miracles 
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The Sunset Rangers would like to say a BIG Thank You to Core Cut Industries Ltd. for sponsoring 
our two curling teams at Provincial Playdowns. We didn’t bring home the championship but our 4-Hrs 
played excellent. We can be very proud of their play and how they represented our club. The 
experience of getting piped out onto the ice and meeting other teams was awesome! 
 
Our members have been busy on our individual projects. We held a holiday get together out at 
Tomolaks with outside games, a wiener roast around the fire, and recycled gift exchanges. The 
Lighthorse and Rodeo projects will soon be lighting up the arena as the days get longer and warmer 
and we are able to get some rides in.  
We are preparing for our club speeches on Sunday March 4th 2 pm being held in the school library. 
The public is welcome to attend and hear some great speeches! 
The buzz has started and anticipation is building for our Annual Small Animal Sale being held May 
12th this year. Mark this on your calendar as all the usual displays, animals, trade show and auction 
are on the agenda.  
 
Club Reporter Jackson Doige 
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Everyone’s welcome to join the 
Aberdeen Community Garden!  

Spring is just around the corner and we are 

excited to get planting. 

We offer a 10x10 raised bed, water and tools 

to use - all for only $25/season 

Contact: Jacquie Griffiths @ 306-253-4388 

 

 

 

Save the Date!  Saturday May 5th, 2018 

Dance Aberdeen’s Annual Recital 

 

 

 

@ Aberdeen Composite School 

Aberdeen Ukrainian Dance would like to say thank you to all those who attended our 2018 Malanka Celebration 

that raised $4683.00. Many thanks to our sponsors: Jason Davies and Chantelle Doratti from Affinity Credit 

Union 8th Street Saskatoon,  Boryski’s Butcher Block, Vonda Co-Op, Gido’s Corner Store, Vonda Hotel, and 

Ukrainian Canadian Congress Saskatoon. 

Thank you to the dancers from Yesvshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet for entertaining the audience with their fantastic 

dancing abilities. Dennis Boyenko for transporting Yesvshan safely to and from Aberdeen. Instructors, Ethan 

Fedorchuck and Tawni Cherepuschuk for their on-going instruction and talents they pass onto our dancers. 

Half Na Piv for entertaining everyone with their music and high energy making everyone want to dance. Parents 

for the work they give to our club and the dancers themselves, they show consistent growth with every 

performance. Ukrainian Canadian Congress, for approving Aberdeen Ukrainian Dance for a $1000.00 grant to 

purchase Hutsul costumes.  

Upcoming events include: Mixed double curling bonspiel, March 17 in Aberdeen 

                         Lloydminster Ukrainian Dancing on the border Festival, April 13-15 

                        PFE Dance Showcase 2018, April 19 – 22 in Saskatoon 
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ABERDEEN CHRISTMAS MIRACLES 2017 

Thank You to ALL Aberdeen Elves & Angels and to all our Corporate Sponsors. 

Thanks also to all supporters of Aberdeen Easter “Miracle” Tree. 

We rely on your help and support and YOU are what makes all this possible. 

A special THANK YOU to Cargill and staff who supplied all the turkeys and hams, as well as 

“adopted” our neediest family.  

CORPORATE SPONSORS, BUSINESSES AND COMMUNITY GROUPS: 

Town of Aberdeen  Cargill & Staff 
RM of Aberdeen ACFT Foods 
Aberdeen Fire Dept. Biomed Recovery & Disposal 
Aberdeen First Responders Maple Leaf Foods 
Hamoline Farms Theodore’s Bakery 
Aberdeen Agencies Aberdeen Post Office Staff 
Prairie Spirit School Division ARC Staff 
Aberdeen School SRC Aberdeen Crusaders 
Dr. Mike Majeran Big ‘n Small Vet Services 
Aberdeen Parks & Rec. Dycks Custom 
Solid Core Homes  

  On behalf of 25 families and 61 children THANK YOU!       
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Sunset Rangers Multiple 4H Club is hosting our 4th 

annual spring sale and fair. 

Are you crafty or have a homebased business? 

Rent a table space to advertise and sell your goods! 

Handy with wood or repurposing?? 

Anyone can consign goods or animals to the 

auction!! Preregistered items will be advertised far 

and wide online to draw a bidding crowd. Ritchie 

Bros. will be our auctioneer again this year! 

Sponsorship in the form of donated raffle prizes or 

other are greatly appreciated and will be properly 

thanked. 

Come out and check out the fur and feathers or 

just have some pancakes or pie!! 

Contact : Carla Norman 

 cnorman@yourlink.ca 

  306-716-1085 

   

               

   

 

     

 
 
 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
We would like to extend a warm invitation to any children who will  

be 5 years old by December 31, 2018 (a 2013 birthday) to attend  

Aberdeen School.   

Please contact Mrs. Lalonde at (306) 253-4333 if you would like to register your child.  

Parents will be contacted in the spring regarding our Kindergarten Orientation Day for the  

2018 – 2019 school year.   

 

If you know of friends or neighbors who have Kindergarten age children, please share this information with 
them. 

 

 

 

 

 

- 

  

mailto:cnorman@yourlink.ca
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WELLNESS, FOOTCARE & BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC: 
 

Blood pressure or foot care is a free service. You can talk to a Registered Nurse about vitamins or 

prescription drugs, any other questions you may have, will be answered. 

The clinic is held from 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon, at the Aberdeen Seniors, as posted. 

For an appointment contact: March 16 2018, or Nettie Thiessen 253-4447 

Please bring a towel if you are receiving foot care. 

Next clinic date:  CALL FOR INFO 

Senior Center is available for rent, Call for bookings, for $35.00 a day. 

For more information, contact the above phone numbers. 
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St. Paul’s Bergheim 

Lutheran Church 
 

Worship Services   9:30am 

Sunday School 10:15am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:pslutheran@sasktel.net
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       GIDO’S CORNER 

             

Confectionary  Open Mon. to Sat. 8 am. To 8 pm. 

Car Wash   Sunday & Holiday Mon. 

Gas Bar   Noon to 8 pm.   

Lottery                         

          

Fresh fruit & vegetables, Soup N Such, Delloy egg noodles, Yellow Head 

Pizza and diapers now available 

 

305 Main St. Aberdeen Sask.      

(306) 253-4713   
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NEWSLETTER INFO 
 
AD COST 
Business Card size $25.00/10 issues 

1. Quarter page or less $8.00/issue 

2. Half page or less $15.00/issue 

3. Full page or less $30.00/issue 

4. ** payment due upon submission ** 

5. Preferred payment is email money transfer 

Ad Creation and/or modifications to submissions 
Will be subject to a minimum $20 service fee. 

 

SUBMISSION DEADLINE: 20th of every month 
** If the 20th is a Saturday or Sunday, 

the deadline is the Friday before** 
 

Distribution date: 27th of every month 
(Except July & Aug) 

 
General: 
The Aberdeen & District Newsletter is a free publication for the residents of 
Aberdeen and district made possible by funding from Aberdeen Chamber of 
Commerce, the Town of Aberdeen, the RM of Aberdeen, advertisements, 
subscriptions, and donations. 
 
How do I subscribe? 
Black and white copies are provided for free to anyone who rents a post office box 
from the Aberdeen post office. Don’t have an Aberdeen post office box but want to 
receive a copy in the mail? You can subscribe for $20/year. You can also subscribe 
to the electronic version (in colour) for free. Call or email the editor to be added to 
the mailing and/or electronic distribution list. 
 
How do I submit an ad? 
If you have an ad that is currently in print that you need to make changes to, please 
make changes and re-submit as a new ad. When submitting your ad, make sure it 
is print ready as it will appear how you submit it.  
There are two ways to submit your advertisement: 

1. Drop off a hard copy of your ad to the Aberdeen Post office 

2. Email your ad as an attachment (preferred method) 

Note: Accepted formats: Microsoft Publisher (.pub), Word (.doc), Excel (.xls),  

 PIC (.jpeg, tiff, png, pdf) 

 
Contact Info : 
Ann Maille :  aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com 

  Internet banking payments to:Aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com 

mailto:aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com

